## ANTRIM TOWN HALL RESTORATION PUBLIC BOND HEARING FEBRUARY 17, 2000

## 7:05 p.m. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER -

**PRESENT:** Antrim Board of Selectmen: Chairman Timothy Seeger, Selectman Eric Tenney.

**BUILDING COMMITTEE:** Bill Nichols, Bruce Cuddihy, David Boule', Robert Edwards, Architect John Jordon and Construction Consultant Bruce Armer.

OTHERS ATTENDING: Brian Hennessy, David & Dorothy Penny, Tom Cochran and a reporter from the Keene Sentinel.

The Chairman read Warrant Article 3 verbatim

A question was raised regarding the \$10,000.00 interest on the Bond. Information regarding the Bond and interest rates was explained by Bob Edwards.

Selectman Tenney presented a graph and explained the town's current and possible net bond payments. These costs include the impact on taxpayer dollars only and did not include State or Federal aid.

A question was raised as to how solid a figure the \$852,141.00 was. Will this cost hold? Bruce Armer explained the process used to reach this figure.

John Jordon went over the current drawings and plans. A question was raised regarding the ice problem on the roof over the proposed handicap parking spot.

Brian Hennessy stated that he thought the committee had done an excellent job.

There was a request to go over the costs in detail. The information was presented by Bruce Armer. There was some discussion on the roof regarding the use of shingles in place of slate.

## ADJOURMENT -

The meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Eric Tenney, Selectman